ISO 9001: 2008

AUBVBQM

12

SUMMATIVE ASSESSMENT - I (2016-2017) ENGLISH COMMUNICATIVE

Class - X

Time: 3hours Maximum Marks: 70

Wand		-45	-		
Inst	ru	CU	U	112	

1

The question paper is divided into three sections.

Reading 20 marks Section A 25 marks Writing and Grammar Section B 25 marks Literature Section C

SECTION A: READING (Reading: 20 Marks)

Read the passage given below and complete the sentences that follow: (1x8) Just by the use of colours you can balance your diet. All you need to do is to pay a little attention to the food you eat. Nutrition experts strongly recommend adding colours to your diet. Sweets and candy bars are generally colourful, but remember they do not contain natural colours and hence are not healthy. The key solution is a variety of naturally coloured foods. The deeper the colour, the greater the benefits. Getting more colours in your diet doesn't mean you have to drastically change your current eating habits.

Have a glass of juice in the morning. Keep a mix of dried fruits on hand for a quick snack. Grab an apple or banana on your way out. Include at least two vegetables in your dinner. Get into the habit of starting your dinner with a salad. Eat fruit for dessert. Always add

greens to sandwiches.

Most red fruits and vegetables contain an antioxidant, which offers protection against ultraviolet rays and cancer, and helps prevent urinary tract infections and diseases related to the circulatory system. Green vegetables not only look great but also possess excellent antioxidant properties that protect your eyes by keeping the retina in good condition and reduce the risk of cancerous tumours. Orange and yellow group contain beta-carotene, an antioxidant that improves cell communication and thereby helps to stop the spread of cancer. Blue and purple group not only adds an element of tranquility and richness to your plate, but also have an influence on the pineal gland (the third eye) and the nervous system. White group contains sulphur compounds that protect DNA and also contain flavonoids, the antioxidants that protect cell membranes.

Therefore, the more colorful your diet is (all natural colors, of course), the better equipped

your immune system is to cope with diseases.

can balance one's diet. (a) Sweets and candy bars ______ so they are unhealthy. (b) for a pudding at the end of a meal. One should substitute (c) Antioxidants help to _ (d) The word 'drastically' in paragraph 1 means (e) Green vegetables reduce the risk of _ (f) _plate. Blue and purple vegetables add _ (g)

Colourful diet helps our_ Read the passage carefully.

Malnourishment in the United States

Malnourishment in the United States is caused mainly by the consumption of unhealthy,

____ to cope with

Page 1 of 4

cheap foods that are low in nutrition and stuffed with calories and fat. This eventually leads to obesity. As surprising as it may seem, one of the factors affecting obesity is poverty. As a matter of fact, there can be no doubt that poverty and obesity are interconnected. Provided more attention is focused on this link, the health of the Americans can be improved.

According to the statistics, about two-thirds of all American adults and more than one-tenth of American children are either overweight or obese. One-tenth of families suffer from food insecurity, obesity, and hunger, which take place when access to nutritionally satisfactory and safe food is either restricted or unstable. At first glance it seems illogical that scarcity of food should result in overweight people. Nevertheless, children from families with low income are about 2.6 times as likely as children from rich families to get obese. It means that poor citizens are in some kind of unfavourable condition when it comes to obesity. The reality is that not all American households have the financial capabilities to provide satisfactory housing, transportation, commodities, medical assistance, education, food, and clothing that all families need. Many families often have to buy less healthy cheaper foods instead of healthy but more expensive ones. Unfortunately, usually the most inexpensive options available to these people are foods with low nutritional value as to calorie content. That is why lower income families are at the highest disadvantage of malnutrition.

It has been revealed by a recent study that such health problems linked to obesity, like hypertension and diabetes, are more widespread among people with low income. Each year about \$70 billion is spent on health-care due to obesity. Obesity, the condition of an abnormal accumulation of body fat, has a negative effect on different body systems (psychological, pulmonary, gastrointestinal, renal, musculoskeletal, neurological, cardiovascular, and endocrine). Solving the obesity problem can save health care money which could be used for improvement of the living conditions of low income citizens by paying for their housing or college education, for instance.

- 2.1 On the basis of your reading of the above passage answer the questions given below: (2x4)
 - (a) What are the causes of malnutrition in the United States?
 - (b) What ill effect can malnutrition bring in the lives of human beings?
 - (c) How can the health care money be used for the benefit of people?
 - (d) Why do you think lower income families are at the highest disadvantage of malnutrition?
- 2.2 Answer the following questions by selecting the correct options: (1x4)
 - (a) Find the word from the passage which means the same as unreasoning.
 - (i) interconnected
 - (ii) illogical
 - (iii) unstable
 - (iv) unfavourable
 - (b) Write the antonym of dissipation.
 - (i) accumulation
 - (ii) paving
 - (iii) inexpensive
 - (iv) restriction
 - (c) Find the word from the passage which means the same as concentrated.
 - (i) focused
 - (ii) assisted
 - (iii) restricted

			HILLES V					
			roved		empled making			
	(d)	Find the wo	ord from the pas	sage which me	eans the same	as help.		
		(i) cont	tent					
		(ii) assis	stance					
		(iii) scar	city					
		(iv) satis	sfaction					
		SECTIO	NB: WRITIN	G AND GRA	MMAR (25)	Marks)		
3	national dail the hints give	n/Aarti, 112 l y , expressing en below :	Bank Street Agra your views on	a. In 100-120 w the topic : Cele	vords, write a ebration of Chil	letter to the Ed dren's Day in So	chool. Use	5
			anize something	g for the under	r privileged	rather	than	
		the privileged						
			made aware of		wards the	society		
			responsible citi				202	
4			e in a story wr			d a story but	could not	10
			story for him is					
			d to a new city			new home but	soon the	
			all was not well					
5			below. Fill in t	the blanks by	choosing the	most appropria	ate words	3
		m the given o						
			e are four exp			writing. Fo	r Orwell,	
	writers put p			these days, fin				
	"sheer egoist	m, aesthetic ei	nthusiasm, histo	rical impulse	and political p	urpose."		
		i	ii	iii	iv	in the action of		
	(a)	with	about	of	for			
	(b)	on	over	to	with			
	(c)	of	in	with	for	Marie Con District		
6	The following	g paragraph h	as not been edite	d. There is on	e error in each	line. Write the	error and	4
	the correction	in your answe	er sheet against th	ne correct blank	number. The	first one has be-	en done as	
	an example.				F 6			
			1 I II		7.50	rrection		
	It was the am	azing sight to s	ee and one I will i	never forget. e.	g. the	an		
	A signt which	no one presen	t in the occasion of ble it has caused t	could help (a	(b)	the state of the s		
	The Gulmoha	r that I had me	ntioned earlier fe	el thirsty like (c				
	the rest of us.	I wish my frie	nd Ranu was also	with me.	(d)			
7	Read the cor	nversation give	ven below and	complete the r	aragraph that	follows:		3
•	Teacher:	I am sorry	to tell you that y	our son is goi	ng off track. I'	m afr	aid he has	
	fallen into ba	ad company.	edgather grows		Carl Hall Base			
	Parent:	Has it come	e to this? He ha	s been such a s	steady level-	hea	aded boy.	
	What do you	u suggest I she	ould do, please	?				
	Teacher:	You should	talk to the scho	ool counseller.	All will be we	11.		
			ne parents that h				s fear that	
	(a)	. The pare	ent was shocked	and observed	that he (b)	He	requested	
	the teacher	to suggest to	him (c)	The tea	acher advised	the parent to 1	talk to the	
	school couns		1					
	oution come		SECTION C : I	ITERATURI	E (25 Marks)			
					()			

Page 3 of 4

	Read one of the extracts given below and answer the questions that follow:-					
8	He smiled uncomfortably, "Just plans, sir," he answered in a low voice.	3				
	(a) In the above line, who is talking and to whom?					
	(b) What plans is the speaker referring to?					
	(c) Give the antonym of 'smiled'.					
	OR					
	The eye of a little god, four-cornered	3				
	Most of the time I meditate on the opposite wall.					
	It is pink, with speckles. I have looked at it so long					
	I think it is a part of my heart. But it flickers.					
	Faces and darkness separate us over and over.					
	(a) How does the mirror spend most of its time?					
	(b) When do the mirror and the wall get separated?					
	(c) What does the expression, "four-cornered" mean?					
	Answer the following questions in about 30-40 words each.					
9a	What is more powerful than 'marble' and 'gilded monuments'?	2				
9b	How did Miss Mebbin blackmail Mrs. Packletide?	2				
	'Ali is a true example of love, faith and sacrifice'. Elaborate.	2				
9c	How do the sisters quarrel after grandfather asks the reason for shifting of the bureau?	2				
9d	Answer one of the following questions in about 80-100 words:					
	Life in metropolitan cities has left no time with members of the family to spend with each	4				
10	other. As a concerned citizen, write a letter to the editor of a national daily voicing your					
	concern over the increasing number of old age homes in metropolitan cities (The Dear					
	Departed) highlighting the values required in the younger generation to care for the elderly.					
	Departed) highlighting the values required in the younger generation to care for the enterty.					
	The poem, The Frog and the Nightingale tells us how simple and genuine talent is exploited by	4				
	The poem, The Frog and the Nightlingue tens us now simple and genuine talent is expense by					
	people for their personal gains. Write a letter to the poet Vikram Seth mentioning how deeply					
	you were touched by the poem and how beautifully it exposes the bitter truth of life.					
	Answer one of the following questions in about 150-200 words:	10				
11	A long stay in the Secret Annexe had begun to make the persons in hiding desperate and	10				
	restive. Comment.					
	OR II (Dissert	10				
	What impression do you form of Margot Frank, Anne's elder sister after reading 'Diary of a	10				
	Young Girl'?					
	OR					
	Describe Helen's first Christmas after Miss Sullivan came to Tuscumbia.	10				
	OR					
	Helen was an earnest learner. Illustrate the statement with examples.	10				

district.